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Legal Department

MEMO
Legal Department

To: Mayor Campbell and Members of the City Council

From: Judy K. Parks, City Attorney

Date: February 5, 2016

Subject: City Prosecutions - Approval of Agreement for Retained Counsel

As you learned recently, the Legal Department’s Assistant City Attorney who handled
prosecutions has taken a position with the City of Des Moines.  Since the prosecution
caseload is a critical component of service we provide to the Ames community, but is
continual and time sensitive, it is very difficult for the remaining attorneys to absorb that
work for very long.

When a similar staffing shortage occurred a few years ago, a temporary resolution was
to hire outside counsel to do prosecutions for the City.  At your meeting of January 26,
2016, you authorized me to pursue that option.

I am pleased to advise that Megan Flynn, Esq., of the law firm of Coppola, McConville,
Hockenberg, & Scalise of Des Moines, and I have been able to reach an agreement for
her to assume doing that work for the City.  Megan has past experience with doing this
very same task for us.  She was associated until recently with the Dorsey and Whitney
firm, and was part of the team of attorneys that Dorsey provided in both 2010 and again
in 2013 to do our prosecutions when we needed to hire outside counsel temporarily for
that task.  Her assistance in doing this work for us again will allow the Legal
Department to continue doing prosecutions for the City while we search for a permanent
replacement for the vacancy.

The proposed retainer agreement is attached, and I am requesting your approval of it.
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